
May 31, 2020 Pentecost Sunday   

Bulletin for the Catholic Parishes of  

Oklee, Grygla, and Goodridge 
 

Contact Information 
 

Clergy:     Fr. Adam Hamness 
   frhamness@oggcatholic.org 
 
Bookkeeper/Secretary: Deb Whalen 
   parishstaff@oggcatholic.org 
 
Address:  Post Office Box 126 
   301 Governor Street 
   Oklee, MN 56742 
 
Website:  www.oggcatholic.org 
 
Telephone:  (218) 796-5844 
 
Emergency Line:  (218) 209-2686 
 

Office Hours 
 

Tuesday & Wednesday  8:30 a.m. —  3:30 p.m. 
Thursday  8:30 a.m. — 11:30a.m. 
 

 Bulletin Deadline 
 

Wednesday:  Noon 
 

 

St. Francis Xavier Parish in Oklee 

 

 Mass Times Confessions 

 

Sun: 8:00 a.m.  7:30 a.m. 

Tues: 8:00 a.m.  7:45 a.m. 

Wed: 5:45 p.m.  5:30 p.m. 

Thurs: 8:00 a.m.  7:45 a.m. 

Fri: 8:00 a.m.  7:45 a.m. 

St. Clement Parish in Grygla 

 

 Mass Times Confessions 

 

Sun:  11:45 a.m.  11:30 a.m. 

St. Ann Parish in Goodridge 

 

 Mass Times Confessions 

 

Sun:  10:00 a.m.    9:45 a.m. 

  C l e r g y  C o l u m n  
 

Happy Pentecost! It is certainly good to be back to Masses, even if we 
cannot yet have the full experience of filling our churches with singing. 
We have not missed out entirely on the Easter Season. We get this one 
day of it together, then back into Ordinary Time, though you won’t see 
green vestments on a Sunday for two more weeks, as we have Trinity 
Sunday and then Corpus Christi coming up. 

 

I hope that you found some inspiring televised Masses to tune into in 
these past months of quarantine. I hope you were refreshed by hearing 
some new preachers and seeing some different churches. I know that you 
missed your own parish church, but I think that we will look back on this 
in the future and hopefully remember clearly the ways that this lockdown 
stretched our faith and how we preserved our faith through it. We know 
that the world will end in great upheaval, and it is vitally important that 
each of us know how to preserve our faith in the midst of tribulation 
when we might be unable to openly attend our churches. If everything 
were to just fall apart if we couldn’t publicly worship together, then our 
religion would already be dead. First and foremost we need strong faith 
lives in our family homes, with parents leading their children in prayer and 
regularly talking about Our Lord and Lady. I hope this quarantine gave 
families the nudge they needed to practice our religion conspicuously in 
their homes. 

 

We have to continue our prayers for a vaccine or treatment regimen to 
fight this illness, and we have to be attentive to the aged who have grown 
lonely in this time of isolation. Look around for the people that regularly 
sat near you on a Sunday (because you all seem to always sit in the same 
spots) and if they are not here today, may I suggest that you give them a 
call and check in on them. Let me know if you discover anyone who asks 
for a visit from a priest, and I’ll see what I can do about it. 

 



 

 



 

T i t h i n g  

 

St. Francis Xavier’s in Oklee 
May 21, 2020 

 
Adults Envelopes $11,764.00 
Loose Plate $.00 
Catholic Commun. $25.00 
Home Missions $50.00 
Catholic Relief $50.00 
Endowment Priest’s  $70.00 
Total $11959.00   
 
 

            St. Ann’s  in Goodridge 
      , 2020 

 
Adults Envelopes $0.00 
Loose Plate $0.00 
Total $0.00 

NA 
 

St. Clement’s in Grygla 
,  2020 

 
Adults Envelopes $0.00 
Easter Flowers $0.00 
Loose Plate $0.00 
Total $0.00 
 

NA 
 
Proverbs 11:24 
One gives freely, yet grows all the 
richer; another withholds what he 
should give, and only suffers want. 
 

  St. Clement’s              

                 Sunday, May 31 2020 
 

Commentator:  

Lector:       

EMHC:   

Usher:                

 

 Sunday, June 7, 2020 
 

Commentator: Angie 

Lector:  Laurie     

EMHC:   

Usher:                

St .  Ann’s  
 

 Sunday, May 31, 2020 

    Commentator:     

    Lector:                   

    EMHC:     

    Usher:                   

    Counter:               

 

 

 Sunday,  June 7, 2020 

Commentator :     Gerri 

Lector: :                Cindi 

EMHC      

Usher:                   

   Counter:               

St Francis Xavier’s  
 

  Sunday, May 31, 2020 

Sacristan:        

Lector:  

EMHC:          

Usher:            

Greeter:         

Counter:        

 
 Sunday, June 7, 2020 

Sacristan:        

Lector: Jan Dulka 

EMHC:          

Usher:            

Greeter:         

Counter:        

Weekly Reflections 

 “To each is given the manifestation of the Spirit for the common good.” (1 Corinthians 
12:7)  

To receive the gift of the Holy Spirit you must open your heart and invite 
Him in! Ask the Holy Spirit to guide your thoughts, words, and actions 
every day! Be grateful for all the gifts God has given you! Regardless of 
our individual circumstances, God has given all of us many bless-
ings. What we do with those gifts is our gift back to God! By generously 
sharing everything we have and everything we are, we become more “God
-centered” and less “self-centered” and our lives truly reflect God’s light, 
love, and mercy.  

Oklee Sunday 05/31/20 8:00 a.m. †Jim Dulka  

Goodridge Sunday 05/31/20 10:00 a.m. †Dorothy Lunski 

Grygla Sunday 05/31/20 11:45 a.m. Pro Populo 

         

     

Oklee Tuesday 06/02/20 8:00 a.m. †Jim Dulka 

Oklee Wednesday 06/03/20 8:00 a.m. † Gerald Cote 

Oklee Thursday 06/04/20 8:00 a.m. Kim Craig 

Oklee Friday 06/05/20 11:00 a.m. †Pokie Marttell 

Latin Mass Saturday 06/06/20 4:00 p.m. †Grace Walton 

     

Oklee Sunday 03/15/20 8:00 a.m. Tom Marty 

Goodridge Sunday 03/15/20 10:00 a.m. †Avis Frazer 

Grygla Sunday 03/15/20 11:45 a.m. Pro Populo 



We are the Hands of  Christ  
 

Are you good at making people feel welcome?  
When you meet someone new, a new neighbor, 
a new work colleague, a new parishioner, do 
you make them feel at home?   

Many of  us probably do a much better job at 
this.  When we make people feel welcome, we 
make them feel like they are included instead of  
being excluded. 

A simple “hello” and a smile goes a long way. 

 

St. Francis Xavier Catholic Church   

 Prayer Blankets          

    You Matter.  We care.  You are not alone.  

There are prayer blankets in the back of the church 

for those whom are sick, suffering or dying.  Please 

sign the book to whom it is given to so we know who 

the prayers are for.      

     Thank you!! 

 

Pray For Those 

Who Are Sick 

Delton Sebenaler 
Donnie Tougas 
Kenneth LaCoursiere 
Shirley Dessellier 
Irene Kiesow 
Michael Bachand 
Annette LaCoursiere 
Debra Olson 
Jack Miller 
Kimberly Johs  
Ambrose Beaudoin 
Steve Sebenaler 
Don LaCoursiere 
Cindy Deterrman 
David Longtin 
Richard  Bronken 
Marie Adams 
Grace Rundell 
MaryAnn Lambert 
Bailey Herried Drotts 
Cliff Melby 
George Pittman 
Hunter Pinke 
Bambi Lambert 
Lucille Christianson 
Doris Dessellier  

Recently  

Deceased Loved Ones 
†Alice Bluemke 
†Mary Peterson 
†Donna Horachek 
†Joey Johnson 
†Allen Paquin 
†Kathleen Amiot 
†Chris Tougas 
†Larry O’Neill 
†Yvonne Boucher 
†Bonnie Buchmeier 
†Janet Pearson 
†David Dessellier 
†Rita Bonagura Vaughn 
†Ann Peterson  
†Irene Dessellier 
†Floyd Neuschwander 
†Annette Magnell  
†Ted Lussier 
†LaVonne Radniecki 
†Brigitta Dobmeier  
†Mary Jean Altendorf 
†Mike Bourque 
†Fr. Don Braukmann  
†Florence Dunham 
†Msgr. Donald Krebs 
†Betty Barsness  
†Floyd Charest  
†Jim Dulka 
†Avis Frazer 
†Lauretta Stucy 
†Tom Toulouse 
†Marlyn Dessellier 
†Gerald Cote 
†Phyllis Martell 
†Theresa “Bergeron” Lucken 


